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ANNOUNCEMENTS

1st Annual General
Meeting

m Date: Monday, 28 June 2010
® Time: 6:30 p.m.
® Venue: 14/F Chinese Club, 21 Connaught Road, Central
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Spring Dinner
This year’s Spring Dinner was held on 7 March 2010 at
Ho Choi Banquet and Seafood Restaurant.
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Farewell Dinner for Ip Sir

Our Sports Master Anthony Ip (Ip Sir) is retiring after
this school year. To mark this occasion, an All-star Sports
Day (with a mini football and a basketball tournament)
was held at the School in the afternoon of 15 May 2010,
followed by a dinner reception in the evening at
Mega-red Chiu Chow Restaurant at Hopewell Centre.
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EGM Special
Resolution Passed

Twenty six members attended the EGM held on 7 March
2010 at Ho Choi Banquet and Seafood Restaurant.
Twenty four voted for the adoption of the Special
Resolution with an amendment proposed by Peter Wong
and seconded by Patrick Wu and 2 abstained. The
amendment was to add "with close connection with the
College" after "procedures of admission of such
persons" in paragraph (a) of the Special Resolution.
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11th Wah Yan Football League -
The Glory Stays in Kowloon m

This season sees the Kowloon boys dominating the Premier League positions with the Hong Kong boys mastering the Elite
posts. Galacticos 99 (WYHK99) and Dai Dui (WYHK88) managed to keep their enthusiasm in football and got the elite
championship and first runner-up respectively. Favourite Nice Team, consisting of mainly former Wah Yan Kowloon school team
players got the second runner-up by beating AA, another team of WYK older boys, by 4-1. Youth United, a true Wahyanite union
from WYHK consisting of graduates from 2001, 2002 and 2003 was shy in the finale after beating the last year’s champion,
Friends, and Nice Team in the last two matches. The team lost 0-3 to Mofos (WYK96) whose players have proved that a small
squad is enough to win the championship when you have lots of concentration and determination. Yang Man Lung from
Soccer Mania (WYK94) fetched the Top Scorer award by scoring 10 goals in the tournament.

First runner-up- Youth United

The league came to its end successfully on Saturday, 8
May 2010. The championship went to Saturday Players
while the first runner-up was Kei Yuen.

Wah Yan Golf Tournament May 2010 /

By Fong Hup

The first golf tournament organized by our Association
for the year 2010 was held on Wednesday, 5 May 2010 at
the Eden Course of the Hong Kong Golf Club in Fanling.
A total of 22 members participated in the match. The
final results were as follows:

Winner: Peter Lo

f Fong Hup Trophy - Gross Score
Runner-up: Godwin Leung

Winner: Chung Ka Leung
Runner-up: Simon C heng Fong Hup Trophy Gross Score Winner - Raiph Shea Cup Stableford Winner -
Peter Lo Chung KaLeung

f Ralph Shea Cup - Stableford
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REPORT
Chairman’s Report

2009 is a joyful year for Wah Yan as it is the 90th Anniversary of Wah Yan Hong Kong and the 85th anniversary of Wah Yan
Kowloon. The two schools have joined hands to organize a series of activities including a Walkathon, a Gratitude Dinner
and Wah Yan Encore to mark the occasion.

This year is also the 40th Anniversary of the incorporation of the Wah Yan (Hong Kong) Past Students Association (PSA)
as a limited company in 1969. The PSA has organized a lot of activities for the past students. With the inauguration of
the Medical, Legal and Finance Fraternities within the year, we have a much stronger tie of our Wahyanites within
different professional fields. Below are some of the major events of the year.

AGM 2009: The AGM and the 40th Anniversary celebration dinner were held on 29 June 2009.

EGM 2010: On 7 March, 2010,
http://wahyan-psa.org/events/20100211_EGM_Notice/EGM%20Notice%203%20clean.pdf
Special Resolution to amend the M&A of the PSA was adopted.

Wah Yan Walkathon 2009 “Pace with Love”: On 18th October, 2009, almost 1,800 past or current students, teachers,
staff and their families and friends helped us kick off the 85th and 90th anniversaries celebrations of Wah Yan College
Kowloon and Hong Kong respectively. Hon. Donald Tsang, Chief Executive, with other guests officiated the opening
ceremony.

Wah Yan Anniversary Gratitude Dinner: The Gratitude Dinner held in the Grand Hall of Hong Kong Convention and
Exhibition Centre on 13 December 2009 was another function to celebrate the anniversaries of the two schools. Around
1,500 participants attended. An amount of more than $1.6 million was raised.

Wah Yan Encore: The finale of our celebration programme, Wah Yan Encore, will be held on Saturday, 10th July 2010 at
the Hong Kong Coliseum. It will showcase the essence of performing arts emerged in the histories of Wah Yan. More
than 800 alumni, teachers, parents, current students and our friendly schools will be performing. Come join us.

Cantonese Opera in English: To celebrate Wah Yan Hong Kong's 90th Anniversary and to raise fund for the School
Development Project, the Wah Yan Dramatic Society had put on two performances of "A Lizard Is No Dragon" a
Cantonese opera sung in English on 22 and 23 October, 2009 at the Drama Theatre, The Hong Kong Academy for
Performing Arts.

Students of the Year (SOY) & Student Ambassador Scheme: The three Students Of the Year (SOY) were Cheung Ka Ho
David (6S1), Fung Cheuk Yin (652) and Li Ting Hong Standford (651), and Fung Cheuk Yin was elected Student
Ambassador, who will represent the association to visit our Southern California Chapter later this year.

Finally, to strengthen communication between the association and its members, PSA newsletters called ‘Wahyanites’ are
published regularly. In addition, a group called ‘Wah Yan College Hong Kong Past Student Association’ has been created
in Facebook. We have also helped registering Wah Yan College, Hong Kong in Facebook. Users are now able to input
their Form 5 graduation year to locate their classmates there (the most senior registered user graduated in 1950!).

By Martin Kwan ('80)
Council Chairman (2009-2010)

Wahyanites

is an official newsletter published by the 'Wah Yan (Hong Kong) Past Students Association Ltd.' aiming at promoting communication among its
members. You are most welcome to submit your article by fax to the Editorial Board at 2893-9290. Ideas and opinions expressed in articles appearing in
this Wahyanites are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the ideas and opinions of the Editorial Board, the School or the Association.

For membership affairs, please contact the Secretariat by fax (2893-9290) or by email: wyhkpsa@netvigator.com.

S Editorial Bnar[l Chief Editor: Leo Yu (91)
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